Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT WITHNELL FOLD METHODIST CHAPEL ON THURSDAY 9TH APRIL  2015
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, C France, M France,
 D Hardy, K Jones, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding

	15.39
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor P Duke, C France, G France, S Grime and C Howard. 


	15.40
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

The Clerk reminded Councillors that Parish Council elections would be held in 2016.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	15.41
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 5th March having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(15.31) to read ….. The Overview & Scrutiny Committee work was looking at Public Transport issues.
(15.39) to read…….. a local wildlife officer the appropriateness of any application.

Proposed D Metcalfe
Seconded K Jones 
Carried unanimously



	15.42
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(15.18) The Clerk reported the Spid would be operational once the Lengthsmen had been kitted out with the appropriate equipment and started placing the Spid.
(15.19) Councillor M France reported that the Brinscall Quarry extension application before LCC Planning Committee was possibly to be  20th May or 8th July. Councillor France as Ward Councillor and 6 objectors would be able to speak on the day, there were cover arrangements in place to ensure all 6 places were taken. The ecology report commissioned by LCC appeared to be the delaying factor.

Councillor Metcalfe reported on the meeting of interested parties which had been held he had also discussed with United Utilities staff their role and responsibilities regarding the impact on the moorland of the quarrying.
(15.24)There was no news at this time of the funding available following approval of the Eastern Parishes Group proposal for repairs to the Goit footpath.

Councillor Crompton reported on the approval of a skate park in Chorley.

The application for a grant for fruit trees via schools had not been completed due to its complexity.

The manhole cover on the A675 appeared to have been repaired.
Councillor Metcalfe had discussed the possibility of repairs to The Square, Withnell Fold. As The Square was un-adopted highway it had been agreed that as any work to repair the area would require significant involvement from all concerned that it would not be feasible to progress the matter further.

It was reported that the single dwelling at Brinscall Hall had now been passed by the Development Control Committee with the agreement that the finish would be rendering or stone.



	15.43
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor M France provided a verbal report which made reference to;
The concerns raised about the size of the proposed new building at Woodsfold Wood Yard.
The success of the Chorley Gran Prix which had been well attended and had received good feedback and been a boost to tourism.

The Iron Man event was to be held on the 19th July this year.
There was to be no procession for the Brinscall Festival but there would possibly be the Children’s sport event and the fell race. It was agreed to ask St John’s Primary School via Councillor Crompton if the schools grounds could be used to facilitate the Children’s event.

There had been 2 accidents on the bend on Harbour Lane, the condition of the road surface was a contributing factor, this had been reported to LCC but as yet no surface improvement work had occurred.

Following correspondence regarding the ownership of bus shelters the matter had been referred back to Chorley Borough Council.

The pigs at Lodge Bank had now been removed although some piglets were due to help to keep the knotweed down. There was to be a 6 year cycle of pigs on site.

Councillor Metcalfe reminded the Council that knotweed was no longer a notifiable weed.
Concern had been expressed at the removal of Ash trees at Hillside Methodist Chapel. Councillor Ogilvie explained that 3 had been diseased and the others would be an obstruction to the proposed new building.

There had been 22 reported crimes in the area this month.

Councillor France was thanked for her report.


	15.44
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in March

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 
General repairs/Maintenance

Tidy War Memorials, Clean bus shelter Railway Road.
Drainage
Withnell Mill

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Repairs to gate.

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil.

Other
The work suggested for Gerrard’s Fold footpath was too big a job to undertake.


	15.45
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Chorley Borough Council/LCC -3 Tier liaison pilot.



	15.46
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
Grant applications had been received from;
St Joseph’s Club- Following discussion on the proposed scheme it was agreed to award £500.00

Proposed D Hardy

Seconded R Ogilvie

Carried Unanimously

Brinscall and District Drop In-Following a discussion on the application it was agreed to award £ 500.00.
Proposed M France

Seconded D Metcalfe

Carried Unanimously



	15.47
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Applications

7 Station Terrace Abbey Village

Side extension & two storey rear extension

Woods Fold Saw Mill

New building for timber drying equipment

3 Oakmere Avenue

Erection of two storey side extension

Stanworth Farm Bolton Road

Erection of barn

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

Brinscall Hall

Fell one weeping ash

Amendments

nil



	
	The size of proposed building at Woodsfold timber yard was discussed.

	15.48
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor A Perry requested the lengthsmen repair a bench at the side of Lodge Bank.
Councillor Evans requested consideration of Parish Plan at the June meeting and queried the change in the precept according to the information provided by the Borough Council. It was explained that the accounting procedures had changed but the precept remained at the same figure as it had been for the previous five years.
Councillor Ogilvie reported that the banks of the Goit were slipping into the river on the route to White Coppice. Councillor Metcalfe reported that he had already raised the matter with United Utilities
Councillor S Perry raised concerns regarding the condition of the roads in the area.


	15.49
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded G France
Carried unanimously


	15.50
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 14th May 2015 at Abbey Village School preceded by the AGM and the Annual meeting.
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